MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, Sept. 3, 2019, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Josh Daisy, Commissioner Jim Brow (arrived at 6:12 p.m.**), Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the minutes of the Aug. 6, 2019 Commission meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.  Chris made a motion to approve the minutes of the Park & Recreation Special Presentation at the July 23, 2019 Board of Selectmen meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion. 
In attendance were several Pine Tree Lane residents, present for the continued discussion regarding  consideration of siting of a dog park to the rear of the South School.  Tim began the discussion saying that while the Department continues to search for other possible sites, nothing has popped up to date.  He added that there has been a rumor of a possible land donation, but nothing has been confirmed.
Roger Fernandes of 73 Pine Tree Lane asked about rules and regulations governing the size of dog parks, what is outlined in the town bylaws, as well as what about leash laws, public safety, and handicap accessibility.  Tim responded that the Stanton Foundation puts forth no specifications relative to the size of a dog park or the square footage required per dog.  The initial plan for a Raynham dog park calls for an 18,000 square foot area, with 11,000 sq. ft. dedicated to large dogs and 7,000 sq. ft. dedicated to small dogs.  It was stressed that managing the dog and keeping it under control is solely the owner’s responsibility.

Chris Shaw added that local bylaws and procedures would be reviewed with Town Counsel after securing a parcel.  It is, he said, a slow process and we are still at the research and development stage, with securing a lot being the first step.  He stressed that the Town already owns the lot behind the South School.

**Commissioner Jim Brow arrived at this point in the meeting,

Sharon Johnson of 30 Pine Tree Lane asked about the process involved.  Tim explained that once a parcel has been identified and secured, the Commission will vote on it and then it will be presented to the Board of Selectmen.  Chris added, “Our hands are tied until land is found.  As things settle down in October, we’ll look more towards identifying a site and move forward from there.”   
Melinda Castle of 333 South Street East asked whether any thought had been given to sending a letter to Raynham landowners, advising them of our search for a suitable plot of land.  Chris responded that most landowners hold onto their land as an investment and aren’t looking to donate it to the town.
Valerie Alfonso of 93 Pine Tree Lane suggested approaching Walmart, where she often sees people walking their dogs.

Kevin Johnson of 30 Pine Tree Lane asked about the chronology of Board of Selectmen involvement – would they enter the picture after the land has been selected?  Tim explained that after the land has been identified, the Park & Recreation Department would make a more specific presentation, to which Johnson asked whether community input would be welcome there and would this eventually go to a town meeting vote?  Tim further explained that following the Board of Selectmen hearing, any funding required would be presented to the Finance Committee, which would ultimately entail a town meeting vote.

Fernandes asked whether there would be Planning Board involvement, to which Tim responded that once a site is selected, the Department would appear before any applicable boards to make sure it’s done right.

There were no further questions or comments from the group; Tim announced the next meeting date and the abutters departed.

The following summer and fall field-use applications were reviewed and acted on:

1. Sunday Morning Softball president Ralph Deckert submitted a memo dated Aug. 8, 2019 in which he asked that two teams be allowed to grill at Borden Colony on Sept. 8th.  In his memo, he stated that he has advised the group that alcohol will not be permitted.   Chris made a motion to approve the request with the stipulation that there be no alcohol; Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed. 
2. South Shore Junior Seawolves Baseball Club submitted an application seeking the use of the McKenney Babe Ruth field on any three Saturdays or Sundays between 9 a.m. and 1 p.m. during the months of September or October.  Tim noted that there are some conflicts, but that the group has indicated its willingness to work around them.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with proof of insurance and a fee of $550; Chris seconded it and a unanimous vote followed. 

3. RYBSA requests the use of Merrill Fields 5 & 6 from Sept. 8 to Oct. 21, 2019 between 1 and 3 p.m.  Tim expressed concerns about foul balls, but Chris said that it remains up to the users to have safety checks in place.  Chris made a motion to approve this request; Jim seconded and a unanimous vote followed.

4. Bridgewater-Raynham Special Olympics requests the use of the RMS football/soccer field for flag football practices between Sept. 15 and Nov. 10, 2019 from 3:30 to 5 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve this request; Jim seconded and a unanimous vote followed.

5. A facility project application was submitted for the installation of a 3 ft. granite bench at Johnson’s Pond.  This was submitted by Kristin Sarafian and Christopher Webber in memory of Webber’s brother Brandon.  The bench would be professionally installed by an insured mason and Tim would have final approval of any language appearing on the memorial plaque.  Chris made a motion to approve this request; Jim seconded and a unanimous vote followed.

Saying that their current business model isn’t working, resulting in financial difficulties, an Edgewood Pool and Tennis Club board member reached out recently to the Board of Selectmen, inquiring whether the town would be interested in assuming ownership as a town facility.  The Selectmen voted to pass the inquiry along to the Park & Recreation Department.  Tim told the Commission that he can see some good possibilities with taking it over, but that at this point, there are a lot of unanswered questions requiring a great deal of research.  In addition, he said, it will change what we do.  “We’d need to do it right,” he said, adding that we can’t let this put us in a hole.
The facility currently includes a small playground, a ball field, a snack shack, six tennis courts, bocce courts, a large pool and a kiddie pool.

Chris said that this could be a huge, exciting opportunity for both the Department and a town to adopt an area that has really put a footprint on the town.  He went on to say that it could give opportunities to a larger percentage of the community that cannot afford a private Edgewood Club membership.  The support of the town would be needed in order to afford this, but the opportunities are endless, he added.
Jim said that he is concerned with running the club, especially in light of their ongoing sinking membership rates and the increasingly high overhead costs.  “We’ve got to be able to fund this,” he stressed.

Josh suggested that Tim obtain the operating costs.  Chris made a motion to support researching the possibility of the Park & Recreation Department’s management of the Edgewood Club.  Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Commissioners suggested setting up the annual meeting for the Monti Playground 501c status on a Wednesday evening at 6ish at the Great American Pub.

Chris reported that the summer went smoothly.

Jim thanked Tim for his support of this summer’s Jocks Camp, adding that the fields looked great.

Josh noted that the concrete pad at the end of the office’s handicap ramp came out great, making the entrance once again ADA-compliant.
Tim reported on the following:

· The broken bracket beneath the office’s handicap ramp has been repaired and the affected surface boards replaced.  Marc Arcadipane Painting has been contacted to stain the ramp and possibly power-wash the exterior of the office as well.

· The threat of Eastern Equine Encephalitis (EEE) is currently at critical level locally, and the public health warning will remain in effect through the first hard frost.  All public outdoor athletic fields and recreation facilities have been posted as closed between dusk and dawn.  
· Our childcare program at both sites went well today, the first day of the new school year

· Ticket sales for the Broadway in Boston musical “The Lion King” will begin on Monday at the office, with ticket sales for “Irving Berlin’s White Christmas” and the Holiday Boston Pops concert at Symphony Hall to follow on subsequent Mondays.

· Raynham Youth Soccer’s new season will open this Saturday.
· He is working with Highway Supt. Ed Buckley on the renovations for the public tennis courts.
· He is seeking quotes for the fencing around the Griffiths Soccer Field.  The field will be rested this fall.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard, Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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